

Monthly Directors Report

1. Please list activities and programs completed this month that support:

a) Language Arts and Mathematics Ends Policy

BOY data will be shared during the Board meeting. Key points will be identified and brief update on plan for success. ROAR groups have begun and students are getting that leveled reading instruction each day. We are excited for these groups and the students are already showing the same enthusiasm for their ROAR group.

b) Science, Arts, and Technology Ends policy

The Fall after school play is underway. We have strong participation even under these conditions. We are pleased to have a schedule that continues to offer the arts to our younger grades as part of our modified school schedule. Online specialty lessons will be shared with our online learners in October.

We have installed the 12 live stream cameras in the school. Teachers are getting training on how to use these cameras so we can begin utilizing them in lesson recording and online learning support.

c) Enrollment Ends Policy –

Grade	Total 2020- 2021	Spots offered	Spots accepted
K	104	156	105
1	104	71	25
2	101	79	18
3	104	59	17
4	102	70	21
5	104	56	18
6	104	37	9
7	98	57	20
8	87	21	6
9	68	18	6
Total	976	624	245

d) Parent Satisfaction Ends Policy

No updates at this time. By way of an update we have approximately 240 PALs 1 and 500 PALs 2 volunteers in the system. PALs 2 does include hourly employees, many of which are also parents.

2. Please provide information and updates from the following departments:

- a) Business/finance/IT The business office and I have submitted all approved grants and we are seeing those progress in the system and we have been drawing funds as available.
- **b) Special Education, Business reports, Accreditation** –No updates at this time.
- c) **Staff updates** No updates at this time.
- d) COVID-19 update We are currently at no risk of having high enough numbers to close our school. We have students and staff who are on quarantine, but none are due to exposure at school. We have had no contact tracing cases at LVA thus far.

Toot our Horn!

- 1. ROAR groups have started and we are eager to see how these groups help each student at their own reading levels to be able to improve and take their next steps.
- 2. Our Cross Country team had a great season taking top 3 places in most meets and having 3 boys qualify for State meet.
- 3. ROAR to Autumn Halliday and the rest of our team for reaching 976 enrolled students this October 1 count. It has been a very different year and we managed to achieve this number. We are at about 97% of our normal enrollment which is really great this year.